
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
23 AUGUST 2016 

 
 Present:      Chairman:   Councillor Carter 
 Mayor:  Councillor Mrs Burton 
 

 
Councillors: Mrs Bridewell Geddes  Hopkins 

 Johnson  Nash   Ody   
  Parker   Mrs Rose  Wooldridge  
 
Student Advisors: Ezra Bigland 
    Douglas Seedhouse 

 
   Officers: Sarah Todhunter, Town Clerk 

Simon Fisher, Deputy Town Clerk 
      
      
   Members of the Public: Nil 
  
237. MINUTES 
 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 9 August 2016 having been circulated 
to all Members were confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
 

238. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies were received from Councillors Corbett, East, Evans, Mrs Evans 
and Giraud-Saunders. 
 

239. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
 None. 
  
240.  PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 

There were no members of the public present. 
 
241.  FOR DECISION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S NOTICE OF PLANNING 

APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 16/06050/LBC – no Objections 
 
 16/06613/LBC – no Objections 
 
 16/07097/FUL – no Objections 
 
 16/07410/FUL – no Objections 
 
 16/07424/FUL – no Objections 
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 16/07557/LBC – no Objections 
 
 16/07800/LBC – no Objections 
 
 16/007822/LBC –No Objections 
 
242. FOR INFORMATION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S NOTICE OF PLANS 

GRANTED OR REFUSED 
 
 The committee received and noted the report. 
 
243. REPORT FOR INFORMATION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S WAITING 

PARKING RESTRICTION REVIEW 
 
 The committee received and noted the report. 
 
244. REPORT FOR DECISION – BUS SHELTER ON LONDON ROAD 
 

After a brief discussion during which concerns were raised at the change in 
Aster Housing Association’s instance on levying an annual charge on the 
Town Council should it site the replacement shelter on their land, it was 
proposed by Councillor Geddes and seconded by Councillor Parker and 
UNANIMOUSLY AGREED     
 

THAT    Devizes Town Council installs a smaller bus shelter which can be 
located within pavement area before the onset of winter if a cost 
free agreement cannot be reached with Aster Housing 
Association. 

 
245. REPORT FOR DECISION – TRAFFIC CALMING IN NURSTEED CLOSE 
 
 The committee discussed the issue at length. It was noted that only one 

resident has submitted a concern about speeding cars in the Close. 
 
 It was proposed by Councillor Carter and seconded by Councillor Parker and 

UNANIMOUSLY AGREED     
 

THAT    That the Council could not support the request for traffic calming 
in Nursteed Close as at the time the proposal did have the 
support of other residents and it was not clear about the extent 
of the problem.  

 
 
246. QUESTION TIME 
 
 There were no questions. 
 
 

       CHAIRMAN 


